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Dear Readers, welcome to our Spring edition of Password packed full of stories and updates from around the Province,
including news on the excellent start to the 2024 MCF Festival, plus The 3 Pillars — Feeding The Homeless Charity taking
delivery of a new vehicle and expanding into other areas.

A special mention must go to W.Bro Neil Langford who has stepped down as Local Communications Officer (LCO) for
Kettering and Thrapston. W.Bro Peter Robinson, Provincial Communications Officer said, *Neil has done a sterling job over
several years and we send him our thanks and best wishes from all the team. We now welcome W.Bro Alex Willis to this LCO
role and look forward to working together in the future.

Please keep your Local Communications Officer advised of any item of interest. It is only by doing so, that he will be aware
of what is happening in your Lodge or Centre, and have news of it published in this magazine, on the Provincial website, via

social media or wider publications.

Best wishes.

Craig Bunday
Password Editor

This and previous PASSWORD editions are available at www.northants-huntsmasons.org.uk

Communications Committee Contacts

Peter Robinson

Simon Key
John Fergusson
William Diggins

07711 110667

07976 354768
07768 096301
01604 584213

Local Communications Officers

Mike Sheppard

01327 705600

Jack Summerfield 07886 768189

Simon Perry
Alex Willis
Mike Howells
Nigel Dickens
Craig Bunday
Stuart Morgan
Trevor Cook

01480 830257
07733 081558
07715 448203
07834 276463
07771 538661
07593 083324
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Provincial Communications Officer &
Communciations Committee Chairman
Provincial Webmaster

Provincial Membership & Social Media Officer
Assistant Provincial Grand Secretary

Brackley, Daventry & Towcester (South West)
Corby

Huntingdon, Ramsey, St Ives & St Neots
Kettering & Thrapston

Northampton Lodges

Northampton Lodges

Peterborough, Oundle

Stamford

Wellingborough & Rushden

The distribution of this magazine includes members, former members, partners and others with whom we have regular

contact. We follow strict procedures in the storage and protection of all personal information and there will be no
disclosure to third parties without consent. Should you not wish to receive a copy of Password in the future, please advise
Directory Editor Eric Ellison at Freemasons Hall, Sheaf Close, Northampton. NN5 7UL or email

directory-editor@northants-huntsmasons.org.uk. The editors and those involved in the publication of Password
cannot be held responsible for mistakes in copy or content submitted by third parties.
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Message From The Provincial Grand Master

Brethren,

| hope that everyone
enjoyed a happy
festive season and we
can now look forward
to the New Year. | wish
you all happiness and
prosperity.

We have an interesting
year ahead. We
progress with our 2024
Festival which has
witnessed an amazing
start. It is so important
that as many brethren
as possible support this
Festival and | know
that all Lodge Charity
Stewards are working
very hard. | am
confident that we will
achieve our target and,
hopefully, exceed it, so
that we can
demonstrate our
support of the Masonic
Charity Foundation.

The Retention and
Retrieval Scheme
headed by W.Bro
David Watson is
already beginning to
have an effect. You all
know that it is my wish
to increase our
membership numbers
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after decades of
decline and |
believe that
retention and
retrieval will have a
dramatic effect on
our numbers. We
must, of course,
continue to bring
new members into
our Order and | know
that most Lodges are
meeting with success in
this area. As | travel
around our Province, |
notice that there are
large numbers of
young men that are
joining us and | firmly
believe that young men
who enjoy what
Freemasonry provides
will persuade their
friends to join us also.

| must say that | am
more confident about
the future of our
organisation that |
have ever been before.

Grand Lodge has
introduced the Pathway
which has been
adopted by the
Province and is proving
quite useful. There will
be further support
information issued by
Grand Lodge and our

W.Bro John Fergusson,
will use this as we think
fit. The most recent
introduction has been
something called
Solomon. This is an app
which provides much
guidance for members
on an array of Masonic
subjects and |
recommend its use to all
members.

One area that is of
much concern for a lot
of Provinces is the
matter of buildings. |
hear of situations where
buildings are now over
a hundred years old
and are costing more
and more to maintain
and that is with, often, a
declining membership. |
am very relieved to say
that we do not have any
problems in this area.
Northampton
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Freemasonry is now
happily ensconced at
Sheaf Close and
Huntingdon Masons
now enjoy the benefits
of the new building at
Sovereign Court. Our
centres at Stamford,
Corby and
Wellingborough have
all benefited from
loans from the
Provincial Building
Fund and the other
centres are all well
maintained and
managed and cause
no concern. |
congratulate the teams
at theses centres who
ensure that we can all
practise our
Freemasonry in
pleasant and
comfortable
surroundings.

This year will mark a
very significant event
for our Province.
Pomfret Lodge holds a
warrant dated 16th

October 1819 and,
therefore, we will be
celebrating the Bi-
centenary of this, the
oldest Lodge in the
Province. During its
existence Pomfret has
been the progenitor of
93 other Lodges in
neighbouring Provinces
as well as our own.
There will be four
special meetings
during 2019 — the
Installation in January
of W.Bro Mark
Charteress, a Banner
Rededication
Ceremony in February
and then, in April, a
meeting to which
members of all 93
progeny Lodges will be
invited. Finally, in
November there will be
a UGLE Executive visit
to present the 200-
year certificate. In
addition to this
October will mark the
centenary meeting of

Dr Oliver Lodge in
Peterborough, so we
have some very
important business to
enjoy during 2019.

Brethren, | know that
we have a vibrant and
successful Province and
| am extremely
privileged to be its
Provincial Grand
Master. | look forward
to being with you all at
the various events that
will take place and on
my visits to your
Lodges.

God bless you all.
RW.Bro Max Bayes

Provincial Grand
Master

“Our 2024 Festival has
witnessed an amazing start”
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

New Appointments to The Provincial Executive

At the Three
Counties Lodge No.
9278 Installation
meeting held on the
29th October 2018,
the Provincial Grand
Master, RW.Bro Max
Bayes, announced
the retirement of
W.Bro David Burton
PSGD as Assistant
Provincial Grand
Master to take effect
from the next

meeting of Provincial
Grand Lodge, which
is to be held on the
16th May 2019.

In addition, the PGM
stated that W.Bro
Paul Sparks PPJIGW
was to be appointed
as Provincial Grand

Treasurer in place of
W.Bro David Watson
PAGDC.

W.Bro David
will be
taking-up a
new
appointment
as Retention
Co-
Ordinator for
the

Province,
reporting

to the
Provincial
Grand
Master and
his Executive
on all
matters
relating to

W.Bro David Burton APGM
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the Retention
Steering Group of
which he is Chair.

He further
announced that he
would be appointing
W.Bro Mark
Constant PProvSGW,
LGR to the position
of Assistant
Provincial Grand
Master at the same
meeting.

W.Bro Mark was
initiated into Old
Kimboltonians"
Lodge No.7204 in
1994, progressing
through the
offices,before being
installed as
Worshipful Master in
2005.Following
which he has held
the offices of Charity
Steward, Assistant
Director of
Ceremonies and 5
Years as Lodge
Secretary.
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Appointed as a
Provincial Grand
Steward in 2007,
Mark also served as
Provincial Assistant
Grand Director of
Ceremonies in
2011, before his
appointment to
Provincial Senior
Grand Warden in
2013.

He is a Group
Officer for Corby
and a long standing
member of both the
Northamptonshire
and Huntingdonshire
Lodge of Installed
Masters No. 3422
and the Palmer
Lodge of Provincial
Grand Stewards
8995, where he
spent 5 years as
Secretary, as well as
a member of three
further Craft Lodges.

In addition to serving
on the Executive in
the Holy Royal Arch
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for three years as
the Third Provincial
Grand Principal, he
is an active
member of 9 other
orders.

Following a
successful business
career within the
Social Care Sector,
Mark is now semi
retired and involved

W.Bro Mark Constant PProvSGW

in property
development and All remaining
investment. members of the

Executive are to be

Happily married to re-appointed.

Dawn for 29 years,
they have four
children, and his two
sons, Brothers
Maximilian and
Richard Constant are
members within the
Province.

Besides his
considerable
commitments within
Freemasonry, Mark
enjoys Skiing and
Classic Cars.
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Provincial Carol Service is well supported

Once again it has been a

busy December for
Freemasons. Members
from the Province of
Northamptonshire and
Huntingdonshire came

together in celebration for

a Festival of Lessons and
Carols at Peterborough
Cathedral. As the great
building celebrates its
900th year, the Provincial
Grand Master RW.Bro
Max Bayes invited The
Mayor of Cambridge
together with numerous
other dignitaries to the
service.

(Pictured right, together
with the Bishop of
Peterborough).

Before the service began,
a cheque for £2885 was
presented by W.Bro John
Fergusson on behalf of
Anglo Scottish Lodge and
associated Lodges to the
3 Pillars Feeding The
Homeless Charity, which
donates hot food,
blankets and supplies to
the homeless from a Van
in the car park of The
Brewery Tap every
Tuesday and Thursday
evening. This was raised
in February 2018 at the

© PASSWORD

SPRING 2019 -

annual Rugby event
hosted by a group of
Northampton Lodges at
Sheaf Close.

Accepting the cheque on
behalf of the charity,
W.Bro Ged Dempsey said
“I am so proud and
honoured to be part of
the amazing fraternity
and be able to be part of
establishing 'Freemasonry
in the Community ' with
the support we have been
afforded. (The Charity)
have such a substantial
following on Facebook -
nearly 2,000 and large
band of non-masonic
volunteers. Please pass

on my personal thanks
to everyone who made
this possible and your
personal support and |
am lost for words other
than to say thank you on
behalf of all involved.”
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Provincial Grand Mentor
Duncan Childs

07771 816655
e: pgmentor@northants-huntsmasons.org.uk

In this issue, | wish to focus
on the development of
newer Masons groups,
often referred to as 'light
blue clubs'. | have no
doubt newer Masons
socialise at regular Lodge
meetings, rehearsals and
ladies' nights. However,
the opportunity to meet
Brethren from other Lodges
on a more informal basis
can be very pleasurable
and provide a useful aid to
Masonic development. For
this reason, our Province is
planning to develop more
newer Masons groups in
each centre with the
objective of arranging a
number of annual social
events.

Organised events can
range from a curry evening
fo visiting places of interest.
These events also provide
an opportunity for Masons
to be accompanied by their
partners so new friends
can be made away from
the traditional Ladies'
festival format.

Some centres already
operate a form of newer
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Masons group and | am
aware others are also now
developing new 'light blue
clubs', which is to be
encouraged.

W.Bro Mark Constant is
also leading an initiative to
ensure we have a coherent
and workable arrangement
across the Province by
establishing a new
overarching organisation,
The Provincial New &
Young Masons Club. Every
centre has the opportunity
to create a newer member
social or 'light blue' group
with full Provincial support.
| believe given the right
help and framework, every
centre will greatly benefit
from the establishment of
such groups. Mark and |
do however invite anyone
interested in new masons'
groups to contact me on
my email address below.

Since the last edition, a
number of initiatives are
now progressing. The
Provincial website includes
a Mentors forum which is
now fully operational and
includes a number of

WWW.NORTHANTS-HUNTSMASONS.ORG.UK

discussion subjects. | would
urge all Lodge Mentors and
others with a desire to
promote best practice, to
visit the website and add
their observations.

Elsewhere in this edition,
the implementation of the
Membership Pathway and
access to the new
Solomon.ugle.org.uk
online learning resource
are both highlighted. The
Provincial Membership
Officer John Ferguson and |
are keen to develop good
practice within Lodges. We
remain available to support
and assist Lodges to ensure
every Mason has an
enjoyable and fulfilling
introduction and
development through their
Craft career and within The
Holy Royal Arch.
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Provincial Membership Officer

John Fergusson

07768 096301

e: pmo@northants-huntsmasons.org.uk

New Year has come and
gone, probably, like
most of the resolutions
that get made at the
same time! My
suggestion is that we
should all commit to a
resolution of being
absolutely relentless in
our efforts to bring
gentlemen into our
fraternity, without
compromising on
quality for the sake of
quantity. Relentless?
What does that mean?

It is not unusual to see a
Lodge bring in two or
three gentlemen and
think that they are set up
for the future, and in a
sense, they are for
about a year or so for
their work programme.
However, the Lodge
soon finds that the well
has run dry and
recruitment efforts need
to be redoubled to fill
the work programme. A
case of feast and
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famine, so, how do we
even out the peaks and
troughs?

Many of us work or
have worked in
businesses where those
organisations are
continually looking to
their employees to
aftract the best talent
and for those employees
to be advocates for why
it is great to work inside
those companies. s
Freemasonry really that
different? Should we not
all continually be the
best advocates for our
fraternity? Should we
not all take up the
challenge of introducing
Freemasonry to those
that we know and who
feel could be right for
Freemasonry, but, just
don't do anything about
it or leave it to someone
else?

Our Province offers
platforms such as

Gentlemen's Evenings as
well as Initiates' Suppers.
Most Lodges have
Ladies' Festivals as well
as many other less
formal social events
which all provide perfect
opportunities for a
gentleman to be
introduced to
Freemasonry and the
Brethren of the Lodge in
a very relaxed way. If
your Lodge doesn't have
many social events then
create one, even if it is
only going out for
something like a pie and
pint!

Continually talking to
those that we know with
a view to introducing
them into Freemasonry is
one thing that we can all
do to build a bright
future for our fraternity
that we all cherish and
love. Are you going to
make it one of your
resolutions?.

NEWSLETTER OF THE PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE OF NORTHAMPTONSHIRE



Provincial Grand Almoner

Gerry McLaughlin
07850 468059

e: pgalmoner@northants-huntsmasons.org.uk

Some 80 Lodges
were represented at
our recent Almoner
Association briefings
held November and
December 2018.

We had a packed
agenda of topics that
focussed on how we
can improve on the
wonderful work our
Almoners do.

The post-meeting
evaluation forms
completed by most
attendees indicate
the importance of
the Association. 98%
felt the organisation
of the event, the
venues and facilities
were either good or
excellent. Similarly,
some 92% felt the
content of the
sessions and its

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

presentation was of
good or excellent
quality. Impressively,
85% of attendees felt
that the briefings
improved their ability
to perform their roles
as Almoners.

The key messages
from our briefings
are listed here.

If any Almoner ever
feels in need of
support or simply to
discuss some aspect
of their role, please
do not hesitate to
contact the Provincial
Grand Almoner.

WWW.NORTHANTS-HUNTSMASONS.ORG.UK

Key Messages

Demand for support
continues to rise by
around 25% on previous
years

We must look for ways to
create awareness of the
support available and
how to access it through
regular communication
with Members, Widows,
ex-members and their
families

Demand for support from
elderly members and their
families is increasing and

we must be ready to meet
their needs

The Lodge Almoner will
play an important role in
the Province's
Membership Retention
Campaign — make sure
you are booked to attend
one of the seminars
planned in 2019

PASSWORD @



News From Provincial Grand Lodge

As we approach the
first anniversary of
the launch of our
2024 MCF Festival
we can rightly reflect
that, although we
cannot take our foot
of the throttle, we
have made an
excellent start. By
Christmas 2018 we
had raised just over
£680,000 with most
of our 93 Lodges
having made a
contribution.

12 O)

An increasing
number of brethren
are proudly wearing
their Festival jewels,
openly
demonstrating their
personal
commitment to the
Festival and the work
of the Masonic
Charitable
Foundation which
the Festival is
supporting. If you
don't yet have your
jewel please see your
Lodge Charity
Steward.

Current fund
raising inifiatives
include a wine
raffle with tickets

" ot £5 each and a
first prize a year's
supply of fine
wine, to be drawn
at Three Counties
Lodge on 22 May
2019(see opposite
and page 19)

In August, W.Bro
David Chisholm of
Pemberton Lodge is
fo carry out a
sponsored abseil
down one of UK's
tallest publicly
accessible towers. At
170 metres high, the
Emirates Spinnaker
Tower offers breath-
taking 23 mile views
over Portsmouth and
district. It also offers
plucky individuals
such as David the
opportunity to raise
charitable funds. His
breath taking efforts
are deserving of the
support of all ofs.
See the Provincial
website for




2024 MCF
Festival Relief Festival P
Chest, thank you. estnva rogress

If you have not yet Goal

Regulaf Payment Charity Steward work

- £ 2024 000

sy o ! '
further details.
Go to
https://bit.ly/2G
INZie
to donate to
David's fund.
Fund raising taken out séch a
initiatives are a Promised would ask
valuable source of you 1o Ser'O‘_JS|Y
income for any consider doing so.
Festival but by far _ | 45686874
the largest slice of Finally, | welcom.e the 8 YWRaised
total income always help of W-BFO.MICk |
comes from Regdlar Warren of Chicheley i
Payment Propdises Loc{ge who [ to =
(Direct Debits). I 055'%* me with my
you havela current Provincial Grand |

. go
Promise for the in ggnerql G.nd
benefit of either your ~ particularly in respect

Lodge Relief Chest or  ©f the Festival.
directly for the
For more information please contact your Lodge Charity Steward,
local member of the Festival Committee or the
Provincial Grand Charity Steward - pgchstwd@northants-huntsmasons.org.uk.
Alternatively, log on to the Provincial website
www.northants-huntsmasons.org.uk/2024festival,
@GerryPrGChStwd @2024festival
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

. Light Blue
) we want youl

A Northamptonshire and Huntingdonshire New Masons
Club is being created to provide you with a forum to help
new Masons to meet to enjoy social events together and
shape the future of our Fraternity

We need you and your ideas in order to organise a
program of events that suits aspiring new and young
masons

If you wear light blue or you are an Entered Apprentice
or Fellowcraft and interested to know more or get
involved there is an information meeting at the Corby
Masonic Centre at 7pm for a 7.30pm start on Wednesday
27th February 2019 aimed at developing the club and
future events

*YOUR ATTENDANCE MATTERS - HELP SHAPE OUR FUTURE TOGETHER

And book your place now for this seasons Intiates Evenings

You may be aware each year the Provincial Grand Master hosts two Initiates’ evenings for junior
Brethren and their ladies. Those Brethren who have attended similar events in the past will
vouch for the success and enjoyment of the occasion.

So you can place these dates in your diary, we intend therefore to adopt the same, well-proven
formula again in 2019 for Brethren and their ladies to meet at either -

Northampton Freemasons’ Hall  Friday 22rd February 2019 6.30 for 7.00pm
Peterborough Ellindon Centre Friday 22rd March 2019 6.30 for 7.00pm
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A Very Special Surprise Visitor at Sheaf Close
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On Friday 12th October 2018, the offices of Provincial Grand Lodge received
a surprise visit from The Assistant Grand Master, Right Worshipful Brother Sir
David Hugh Wootton.

The Provincial Grand Master, Right Worshipful Brother Max Bayes said, " Sir
David had shown interest in Sheaf Close and took time out of his busy
schedule to pay us a visit.

We discussed a range of topics including The University scheme
and also the Province's approach to retention™.

Sir David left with a copy of our Autumn edition of Password in
his hand, thanking The Provincial Grand Master and

congratulating him on the success of the move to Sheaf Close
and the quality of the building, sending his very best wishes
for the continued good health of The Province in the future.
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Waynflete Lodge Returns Home

Waynflete Lodge

returned to its home
at the Brackley Town
Hall last September.

The Lodge takes its
name from William
Waynflete who came
originally from
Wainfleet in
Lincolnshire who
became Bishop
Waynflete. Started by
Oxford and
Buckinghamshire
masons living and
working in Brackley
the lodge was
consecrated on the
11th of October
1922 at the Brackley
Town Hall.

Meetings were held
in the Hall until two
years ago when a
£2m refurbishment
started and they
transferred to the
Crown Hotel.

On the 19th of
September 2018 to
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great relief of the
Brethren meetings
returned to the Town
Hall with thirty three
in attendance.

The Brackley Town
Hall refurbishment
was funded by a
grant of over £2
million, it has seen
everything inspected
and repaired or
replaced. A new lift,
staircase and stained
glass windows have
been re-introduced
which now include a
design by Bro David
Parsons showing the
Lodge name and
Masonic symbols.
As the longest
commercial user of

the building and
having considerable
storage requirements,
the Lodge was
consulted regarding
the refurbishment
and as a result
furniture is now
stored at the working
floor level in a
purpose built facility
so that it is a
relatively simple
operation to setup
and store, previously
they were major
exercises.
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Fostering Curiosity - Developing Understanding

Your Journey of Masonic Learning and Development
For members of the United Grand Lodge of England

Have you ever wondered
what the significance of your
mode of preparation was on
the night of your initiation?

Or be
What exactly are the Peculiar &‘ Wy
Symbols of Morality? ' §

Or

Where did Speculative
Freemasonry come from?

The answers to these and many more
questions are all now available to you via
the new online resource called

4

Log on to solomon.ugle.org.uk
to make your daily advancement
in Masonic Knowledge
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Palmer Court Needs Your Help

Palmer Court was founded by
RW Bro Peter Palmer in 1984
and is a sheltered housing
scheme for those who can live
independent lives, located in the
Hatton Park area of
Wellingborough which provides
residential accommodation for
both Masons and non-Masons
aged 60 or over or 55 for those
registered as disabled.

The Scheme in managed by an
on site Manager and Deputy,
and is supported by a voluntary
House Committee of local
Masons who bring expertise from
many specialities including
accountancy, engineering and
surveying to help provide the
highest standard of voluntary
care for our local community.

The site comprises of 14 flats,
which are well suited to
individual occupancy, and 21
apartments that are better suited
for couples and to help relatives
and friends visit our Residents we
have a twin-bedded guest room
available.

Although Palmer Court is a lovely
building with its recent extension
opened in 2014, the original
building is aging and in need of
continual refurbishment, we have
recently completed the
refurbishment of our communal
lounge with a new lighting
scheme, carpets and additional
furniture, we have also continued
to improve our garden and patio

areas providing more useful
space for our Residents to sit and

enjoy a very pleasant
atmosphere on a warm and
sunny afternoon.

Every year, at Christmas
time, the Provincial Grand
Charity makes a donation to
Palmer Court and on this
occasion W.Bro Jerry Higgins, a
Trustee of the charity, was
selected to present a cheque for
£1200.

The picture shows W.Bro Jerry
handing over the cheque to
W.Bro lan Richards, Chairman of
Palmer Court with W.Bro John
Rivett, Secretary to the Provincial
Grand Charity and Mrs Jill Lett,

the Scheme Manager looking on.

In addressing the residents,
W.Bro Higgins explained

"the money will be used to
provide some extra cheer for the
Festive Season"

This is achieved by giving each
of them a cash bonus, with any
remainder being put fowards a
Christmas party to which friends

and family are invited.

Although the rents go a long way
towards the day to day running
of the home, it is the extra
donations such as this and those
from various Lodges, that give
Palmer Court the edge over the
other schemes in the area.

If Lodge members are seeking
accommodation either for
themselves or on behalf of others
or to make general enquiries,
please contact: -

Mrs Jill Lett by email
palmercourt@btconnect.com
Details of current rents may be
found in the 2018 — 2019
Masonic Year Book

Devonshire Court, our Care Home Leicester, are extremely proud to be able to say that
they have received an 'Outstanding' rating from Care Quality Commission. Only about 1%
of Care Homes nationally have achieved this outcome and it is particularly pleasing given

the journey they have travelled.
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Prize Wine Draw in aid of 2024 MCF Festival
Masonic Charitable Foundation is Registered Charity No 1164703

' g 1st
ﬁ Year's su
specially se
o - ( ve £1,500)

Two menth's supplysof,

specially selected wines
(approx retail value £250)

Photo shows RW.Bro Max Bayes PGM, 2024 MCF Festival President with W.Bro Chcrles Bennett DPGM & Festival Chairman

To be drawn at Three Counties Lodge Festive Board
at Freemasons' Hall, Sheaf Close, Northampton NN5 7UL

on Wednesday, 22 May 2019 2
Terms & Condifions “‘y/\@
; \

1st Prize will be wine with approximate retail value of £1,500

2nd Prize will be wine with approximate retail value of £250 (all wines will be in six bottle cases)

The full delivery will be made to each winner (there will be no split deliveries) all wines supplied from Hallgarten Druitt Wines portfolio

Winners' choice will be advised by Charles Bennett and Hallgarten Druitt Wines representative

There will be no cash alternative and may not be purchased by persons under 18 years of age

Prize Wine Draw in aid of 2024 MCF Festival (Masonic Charitable Foundation is Registered Charity No 1164703)

Promoter: Gerry Crawford, Freemasons' Hall, Sheaf Close, Northampton NN5 7UL, registered for Small Societies Lottery -
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

The 3 Pillars Trust take delivery of new vehicle

During January, The
3 Pillars — Feeding
The Homeless
charity,

took delivery of their
new vehicle adapted
specially for their
purpose.

In addition, it has
been liveried with
signage to let the
world know,
*Freemasonry in the
Community” is
working right where
it matters | The
charity was first set
up in August 2016
by W.Bro Mick
Pescod and W.Bro
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Ged Dempsey and
was so named to
identify it with
Freemasonry and its
principles of
Brotherly Love, Relief
and Truth.

The idea was to set
up a feeding station
for the homeless of
Peterborough and
provide food,
clothing, tents,
sleeping bags and
toiletries to the poor
and distressed in our
Province. It was soon
established that
there was a real

need for this service,
and for Freemasonry
to make a valuable
contribution to the
community.

The support of The
Provincial Grand
Master, RW.Bro Max
Bayes has been
invaluable and a
significant driver for
the development of
the project.

They have now
established
important links and
support from other
organisations to help
“break the circle”,
including the YMCA ;
Operation
Farmington -
supporting homeless
just released from
prison; Amicus -
housing veterans;
Outside links - part
of HMP Prison and
drop in centre; The
Hope Project, and
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also Independent
Domestic Violence
Agency (IDVA)

With the acquisition
of the new van, this
means that their
plan to expand the
project to more
locations within the
Province of
Northamptonshire
and Huntingdonshire
is happening,
starting with
Wellingborough
taking the old van to
set up there,with
Brothers Dan Cooke
and Matt Horton
taking this forward
with a growing team
of volunteers. .
Further areas to
expand info are
Corby and
Northampton, and
any other areas
where there is a
need.

Other Provinces have

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE
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expressed
interest in the
project and
we have
received great
backing from
The Deputy
President of
the Masonic
Charitable
Foundation,
VW.Bro James

Newman.

meaningful way.

Many of the volunteers
are in fact not Masons,
but being involved has
brought Freemasonry
into their lives and
also that of the wider
public. The response
and support have
been overwhelming.

The ultimate vision is
that it may be
possible in the future
to utilise empty office
blocks, to fit them out
and staff them to
make a contribution
in response to the
year on year increase
of persons who are
homeless. The charity
have certainly put
'Freemasonry in the
Community' and
shown that Masonry
is a fraternity that
wants to engage with
the community in @
practical and

PASSWORD &



News From Around The Province

Kettering &
Thrapston

Chicheley Lodge
raised £350 at a
Lodge Raffle for "No
Pain No Gain UK" -
who supply electronic
syringes to the
Community in our
province - and it was
boosted to £1,400 by
the Provincial Grand
Charity so that a
complete syringe
system could be
purchased.

The money system will
be used by the local
people of St Ives,
Cambridgeshire.
Pictured outside
Oundle Surgery are
(I-r) Lee Nicholls,
Samantha Carter,
Louise Nicholls, David
Redden (Charity
Steward of the Lodge)
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Local Communication Officer

Alex Willis
07733 081558

e: afg.willis@btinternet.com

The Friday Night
Club continues to
attract Masons, their
friends and families in
an informal setting,
allowing topics of
interest to all to be
enjoyed, and perhaps
the potential to foster
an interest in
Freemasonry at the
same time.

The evening which is
held once a month at
York Road, Kettering,
starts with a guest
speaker, whom to date
have been across a
wide range of subjects,
and inferests to suit all
tastes.

The event also
includes a Buffet after
the speaker, which
gives the opportunity
for an informal
environment to
promote conversation
around the evening.

The Idea of the Friday
Night Club was
originally brought
about by W.Bro

Michael Branch
PAGDC (Kettering and
Thrapston Group
Officer) whose
enthusiasm for
fostering this
interaction is clear to
see by all who have
supported these
evenings to date.

W.Bro Michael

Branch thanking
John Perkins for his
talk on A.E Smith
and its Kettering
connections over
the years.
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Corby

Young people with
disabilities and
complex learning
difficulties will be
making music

with the
Northamptonshire |
Music and
Performing Arts
Trust (NMPAT)
thanks to a grant
from our Province. |

The £23,000

MCF Grant is in
support of the
‘Reach The Stars’
project, which
aims to use music-
making to develop
communication and other
skills in young people of
school age by building
confidence and
encouraging social
interaction.

For young people with
additional needs,
including those with
physical limitations and
profound multiple
learning disabilities,
music-making enhances
their experiences and
reduces isolation.

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

Local Communication Officer

Jack Summerfield
07886 768189

e: jacksummerfield@btinternet.com

Reach the Stars is
developed by NMPAT in
collaboration with all
twelve Northamptonshire

special schools and digital
signal processing (DSP)
units. The grant will help
maintain the project's
dedicated staff, music
therapists, Gideon
Malitske and Emily-May
Roebuck (pictured centre
above), during its first
year.

The presentation was
made on the 15th of
November 2018 at the
Red Kite Academy, which
opened in Corby in
September and provides
specialist support for
primary and secondary
age children presenting a

WWW.NORTHANTS-HUNTSMASONS.ORG.UK

range of complex special
education needs.

Peter Smalley, NMPAT Chief
Executive,
said ‘We're
very grateful
to the MCF
for their
generous
grant. It will
provide
children with
learning and
other
disabilities
from all
twelve of the
county’s special schools the
chance to work with our
expert staff to develop core
skills and boost their
confidence at a crucial fime
in their education.’

W.Bro David Watson,
Provincial Grand Treasurer,
commented ‘On behalf of
the MCF, we are very pleased
to be able to help NMPAT
with their work with children
with complex needs. This
excellent project gives them a
chance to develop their
social skills and overcome
the isolation that so many of
them face.’
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News From Around The Province

Huntingdon,
Ramsey,

St lves,

St Neots,
Kimbolton

Pictured above is
the Assistant
Provincial Grand

Master W.Bro Luigi
Orsi welcoming
W.Bro Fred Dudley
to St Ivo lodge.
W.Bro Dudley won
the prize to be
W.Bro Orsi’s
personal guest for
the evening in the
2024 Festival
Raffle.
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Local Communication Officer

Simon Perry
01480 830257

e: simon@thehiltonpow.co.uk

On Monday the 22nd
October 2018 three
members of Samuel
Pepys Lodge visited
Hinchingbrooke Hospital
to present Sister Sam
Clayton-Roberts, of the
Critical Care Unit, a
cheque for £8,100. The
donation was to enable
them to purchase an
AquaVENT machine.

AquaVENT Heated
Breathing Systems
combine technological
advances in thermal
conductivity and
breathing circuit
construction to deliver
optimal and controlled
humidification. Basically,

it assists patients in a
serious condition to
breath without causing
damage to their
respiratory systems.

The funds were raised by
our Past Master, W.Bro
Mo Moussi during his
year in the chair through
a number of excellent
events.

The presentation was
made by W.Bro Peter
Fotheringham and W.Bro
Roger Haynes
accompanied by W.Bro
Rob Taylor who took the
photographs.
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Northampton

Pomfret Lodge plans a
great year in 2019 the
lodge warrant is dated 16th
October 1819 and so they
will be celebrating their
bicentenary, the first lodge in
the Province to reach this
milestone. Pomfret may not
have actually been
consecrated as there was no
Provincial team at that time
and we understand that the
Earl of Pomfret, after whom
the lodge is named, was a
figure head Provincial Grand
Master.

From humble beginnings -
their first regular meeting
was on 9th November 1819
at the Fountain Inn, College
Street Northampton (now
The Boston Clipper) -
Pomfret can now boast 93
progeny lodges in the
Provinces of Northants &
Hunts and Bedfordshire and
a proud history of 200 years
of continuous meetings.

Pomfret Lodge has eight
regular meetings a year on
the first Thursday of the
month at Freemasons' Hall,
Sheaf Close, Northampton.

Their anniversary year kicked
off on January 3rd 2019
with the installation of the
Master Elect, Worshipful
Brother Mark Charteress, in

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

Local Communication Officer

Mike Howells
07715 448203

e: m.howells101@btinternet.com

recognition of his
outstanding masonic service
to both the Lodge and
Province.

The lodge will be holding
three special meetings
during the year and have
extended an invitation to all
Brethren in general and the
members of their 93
progeny lodges in particular
to be represented at each of
them.

February 7th 2019 -
Banner re - dedication
ceremony by the PGM and
the Provincial team
(Pictured below)

April 4th 2019 - Progeny
Lodge Banner Parade —
Progeny Lodges will be
invited attend the meeting
with their lodge banner. After
the parade Worshipful
Brother Nigel Morley will
present the 200th
anniversary
lecture, detailing
the history of the
Lodge.

October/
November 2019
— UGLE Grand
Lodge Executive
Visit for
presentation of a
200year
certificate— date to
be confirmed by
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London.
There are
also plans
fo stage a
Grand
Gala Bi-
centenary
Dinner in
the autumn.

So, 2019
promises to
be a very
special year both for Pomfret
Lodge and the Province. It is
hoped that the publicity
generated will increase the
awareness of Freemasonry
and attract new potential
members. Lodge Secretaries
will be receiving full details
together with booking forms,
and the members of Pomfret
Lodge are looking forward to
welcoming their guests
throughout the year.
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News From Around The Province

Northampton

Greyfriars Lodge
presented in June
a cheque for £1,000
to Chris Read,
Commanding
Officer of SCC
Laforey, this was
followed up by a
donation of £535

from Eleanor Cross
Lodge in August.

Northampton Sea
Cadets offer
membership and
activities for boys
and girls aged from
10-18 years. During
the summer months
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Local Communication Officer

Nigel Dickens
07834 276463

e: nigel.dickens@gmail.com

they offer
water
based
activities on
the river
Nene and
at local
watersports
centres. They also
visit coastal
facilities
including
HMS Bristol
which is
docked in

Portsmouth.

Winter
activities
look at
other aspects of
seamanship and
personal
development. Cadets
can work towards
BTEC qualifications
and Duke of
Edinburgh Awards.

The Sea Cadets is a

charity and supports
cadets from less
advantaged
backgrounds to
participate in
activities by
subsidising activities
and equipment. They
also offer water
based activities to
local schools free of
charge.

SCC Laforey is
currently raising
funds to modernise
and extend it's
current base to
enable cadets to
engage in activities
for years to come.
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Peterborough,
Oundle

Peterborough Teddies
for Loving Care (TLC)
coordinator, Bro. Arthur
Briggs visited Peterborough
Hospital in December
together with The Assistant
Provincial Grand Master,
W.Bro David Burton, and
presented staff with a further
consignment of Teddies.

TLC is a Nationwide Masonic
Charitable initiative helping
those at a time of need in
the community.

Stacey Slater, one of the play
specialists at the hospital,
said how much staff
appreciate the continued

Members of the
Fitzwilliam Lodge

were treated to a
presentation at their January
meeting by W.Bro Gerry
Crawford, Provincial Charity
Steward and W.Bro Ged
Dempsey on the topic of
Charity, but from two
different viewpoints.

Firstly, W.Bro Gerry
explained how The Masonic
Charitable Foundation (MCF)
works. The MCF donates to
hundreds of charities in the
UK and also globally —
specifically in the case of the
latter with regard to
emergency and disaster
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Local Communication Officer
Craig Bunday

07771 538661

e: craigbunday@hotmail.co.uk

For more information about the
Teddies for Loving Care appeal,
please visit their website:
http://www.tlcappeal.org.

generosity of Northants and
Huntingdon Freemasons,
and how grateful and
comforted the children are to
receive the teddies.

work in the community

by talking about the
continuing demand for the
work of the 3 Pillars -
Feeding the Homeless
charity.. He alluded to the
growth of the charity and the
imminent purchase of a new
van - which is featured on
support throughout the pages 20 and 21.
world. Financially in
2018, the MCF gave
grants of almost
£150,000 to

Charites in this area.

W.Bro Ged gave a
real example of
Freemasonry
providing practical
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News From Around The Province

Wellingborough &
Rushden

W.Bros Arthur March
and Jeff Chambers are
both members of the Old
Kimboltonians™ lodge
and also the
Wendlynburgh
Precentory.

It has been their long
held ambition to visit
the Holy Land and in
particular Jerusalem, to
see for themselves the
very fount of
Christianity and
Freemasonry.

In addition, there has
been significant
support through
Knights Templar for the St
John Eye Hospital Group
in Jerusalem and so this
seemed a wonderful
opportunity

for two *21st century
Knights® to combine a
trip to the Holy Land with
a visit to the hospital and
to see first hand their
work in action.

After consulting Provincial
Priory, who sanctioned an
approach to the Hospital,
we petitioned our
Preceptory who agreed to
provide a donation to
take with us. We
contacted the Hospital
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Local Communication Officer

Trevor Cook
07914 941579
e: trevcook@live.co.uk

and drew up a
programme for a visit.
On Monday 1%9th
November we were
collected from our hotel

and taken to the Muristan
Eye Clinic in the Old City.
We were given a tour of
the Hospital and learned
much about its incredible
work. The St John of
Jerusalem Eye Hospital
Group is a charitable
foundation which
operates an ophthalmic
hospital in Jerusalem and
satellite eye care clinics
and hospitals in the West
Bank and Gaza Strip. It is
the only charitable
provider of expert eye
care in the West Bank,
Gaza and East
Jerusalem, treating
patients regardless of

ethnicity, religion or

ability to pay. It treats

approximately 140,000

patients and carries out

about 5,000 operations
every year.

The crowning moment
in our trip was when
we were able to
present a cheque for
£1000 to the Hospital
on behalf of our
Preceptory (left).

We saw many historic
sites - including
Temple Mount, the
Western Wall, the El-Agsa
Mosque and the
Crusader Tower, the
Church of the Holy
Sepulchre, the Tombs of
the Patriarchs, Solomon's
Quarries, the Mount of
Olives, the Garden of
Gethsemane --- fo name
but a few!

Sight is, arguably, God's
greatest gift — and seeing
is believing. The St John's
Eye Hospital Group helps
people to see; its staff
and the work that they
undertake, often in very
difficult circumstances,
are truly awe-inspiring.

NEWSLETTER OF THE PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE OF NORTHAMPTONSHIRE



Stamford

On Saturday 6th October
twenty-one members

and twenty-two visitors
celebrated the 25th anniversary
of the consecration of the
Chetene Lodge No. 9516 at the
installation of W.Bro Paul
Haynes. The Lodge was uniquely
honoured by the presence of our
Provincial Grand Master, RW.Bro
Max Bayes, two Past Provincial
Grand Master's, RW.Bro Barrie
Hall and RW.Bro Nic Hart, and a
Past Deputy Provincial Grand
Master, VW.Bro Dr Viv Thomas. It
was a particularly poignant
evening for the latter two being
also founder members of this
Lodge.

The Installing Master W.Bro Paul
Laycock requested that RW.Bro
Nic Hart take the chair for part

All the fun of the fair!

In October, members of the
Lodge of Merit No.466
assisted the staff and
students the Willoughby
School in Bourne and the
Wilds Lodge School in
Stamford at a day out at
William Woods Fun Fair on
Stamford's Recreation
Ground. All the rides and
sideshows were made
available free of charge.
Everyone had the best time
ever, enjoying the rides and
lots of Candyfloss, which all
made for happy smiley
faces.

As the Willoughby School
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Local Communication Officer
Stuart Morgan

07593 083324

e: sagittarians@hotmail.co.uk

of the ceremony, which
he did and
immediately requested
RW.Bro Max Bayes act
as SW, RW.Bro Barrie
Hall act as JW and
VW.Bro Dr Viv Thomas
act as Inner Guard.
This they readily
acceded to.

W.Bro Ray Taylor read
the minutes of the Tst
regular meeting and
RW.Bro Hart recalled
that at one period in
the Lodges' short
history there were six father and
sons as members of the Lodge.
W.Bro Paul Laycock installed his
successor in fine form and all
enjoyed an excellent festive
board provided by our caterer,

Bro Andy Binder.

The Lodge is in good heart and
looks forward to many similar
milestones in the future.

Lodge No.9826, which
meets in Loughborough, for
their generosity in making
the whole day possible. Roll
on 2019 when we can all do
it again.

Newsletter reported, “We
were welcomed by
volunteers from the
Freemasons who walked
around with us. Some
students accessed the
Dodgems, Teacups and the
Train and we all
Hooked-a-Duck
and were given
Candyfloss. We
had a lovely
time.”

Thanks must go
to Bros William
and Ashley
Woods, both
members of the
Showmen's
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News From the Supreme Degree of the Holy Royal Arch

Thanks to the Deputy Grand Superintendent on his retirement

The Royal Arch says a
sincere and heartfelt
thank you to the
Deputy Grand
Superintendent,
Excellent Companion
Mike Coleman and
put on record its
appreciation for his
tremendous
contribution to the
Holy Royal Arch.

Exalted in 1983
E.Comp Mike had
passed through the
Principals' chairs by
1997 and since that
time has held, and
continues to hold,
office in either or
both of the
Perseverance and
Thistle and Rose
Chapters. He was
appointed to
Provincial Grand
Chapter rank in 2000
when he was invested
as Provincial 1st
Assistant Grand
Sojourner and this
was followed by a
promotion to
Provincial Grand
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Almoner 2005.

In 2006, he was
appointed to his first
role on the
Provincial Executive
as Third Provincial
Grand Principal
2006/7.1n 2010 he
was recalled to the
Executive by the
then Grand
Superintendent,
Excellent
Companion Wayne
Williams, and
appointed Second
Provincial Grand
Principal, a position
he held until 2015
when he was
promoted to Deputy
Grand
Superintendent.

E.Comp Mike's service
has been exemplary,
always supportive,
readily giving of
considered advice
when called upon
and always with a
ready smile. However,
all good things must
come to an end and

at the next Provincial
Convocation E.Comp
Mike will be stepping
down from the
Provincial Executive
after nine years of
continuous service.
The Province thank
him for all that he has
done and wish him
well in his 'retirement,
although it is doubtful
he will 'put his feet
up'; his wise counsel
will always be
welcome.
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Cytringan Chapter raises £3,200 for local charities

£600. This separate —v

10th December 2018 was a
special day for the members
of Cytringan Chapter
No4048. Three separate
cheque presentations took
place and we were fortunate
to be joined by the Grand
Superintendent, E. Comp Jim
Boughton.

Our first visit was to Cransley
Hospice, where we presented
a cheque for £600. Our
second visit was to Kettering
General Hospital, Special
Care Baby Unit, where we
presented a cheque for
£2,000. The Special Care
Baby Unit was of particular
interest to the members of
Cytringan Chapter as one of
their member's
granddaughter was born
prematurely and was in
SCBU for two months.

Our third visit was to
Kettering General Hospital,
Urology Department, where
we presented a cheque for

donation for the
Urology Department
was planned to link
with the Province's
initiative to
encourage

HRA members to
undergo PSA testing.
Mitesh Thanki,
Patient Pathway
Manager, Urology
said 'We'd not only
like to thank the
local Freemasons for
their generous
donation,

but also take this
opportunity to
encourage men over
40 to go to their GP
and get their PSA
levels checked.
Often, men don't
prioritise this quick
procedure and
therefore can risk
much worse
consequences.

Pictured are members of Cytringan Chapter,
together with MEGS E.Comp Jim Boughton
and representatives of the charities

Our Chapter Executive will be changing at Provincial Grand Chapter in June 2019. E.Comp Mike
Coleman who has contributed and supported the Holy Royal Arch in this Province over many years will be
stepping down with E.Comp Neil Handley being promoted from 2nd Provincial Grand Principal to

Deputy Grand Superintendent.

E.Comp John Payne is promoted from 3rd Provincial Grand Principal to 2nd Provincial Grand Principal.
Our new 3rd Provincial Grand Principal will be E.Comp David Brown who has served the Province well as

Provincial Grand Scribe Ezra.

The Holy Royal Arch Secretariat will naturally change with E.Comp Mike Binsted becoming Provincial
Grand Scribe Ezra and E.Comp Russ Dickinson becoming Provincial Assistant Grand Scribe Ezra.

Our sincere congratulations to them all and we know that they can count on your support.
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News From the Supreme Degree of the Holy Royal Arch

Provincial Team visit to Corby

On Friday 5th October
2018 at the Corby
Masonic Complex, the
Provincial Grand Chapter
Team of
Northamptonshire and
Huntingdonshire came
out in force to the
Chapter of St. Giles No.
8736 for their Installation
evening.

At the start of the evening
the Three Principals
received The Most
Excellent Grand
Superintendent

E Comp James Boughton
accompanied by E.Comp
Stephen Seward,
Provincial Grand Director
of Ceremonies. Also
present was The Deputy
Grand Superintendent,
E.Comp Mike Coleman;
The Second Provincial
Grand Principal, E.Comp
Neil Handley; and The
Third Provincial Grand
Principal E.Comp John
Payne, along with 24
distinguished
Companions holding
Grand Chapter Rank
and Acting Provincial
Rank in a magnificent
display of ceremonial
splendour.

The evening saw
E.Comp David Docherty
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remain as MEZ of
the Chapter for
another year,
whilst E.Comp
Garth Coward
was installed as H
and E.Comp
Stephen Harker
was installed as J.

The Robes and Sceptres
were delivered
magnificently by E.Comp
DJ Smith ProvGTreas (Z),
E.Comp ML Smith
ProvAGDC (H) and
E.Comp PH Ellis ProvGSoj

().

The Second Provincial
Grand Principal, E.Comp
Neil Handley delivered

the Presentation of the
Supreme Grand Chapter
Certificate to Comp
Donald Campbell, which
was very well received by
all present. (Pictured).
With nearly 60 attending
the convocation there was
a great sense of occasion
and colour and the
evening ended with a
very enjoyable festive

board.

MEGS E.Comp Jim Boughton, together with members
of the Provincial team and the Chapter of St Giles
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Very Worshipful Brother
Michael Arthur Richards
was installed as Master of the
Mark Grand Stewards' Lodge on
Monday, 10th December 2018.
Michael was accompanied by
W.Bro Graham Minett, PGJD,
who is a member of the Lodge,
and W.Bro John Harris, PGStdB
a member of the Graftonian
Lodge.

The meeting was held in the
Princess Alexandra Room at the
Royal Overseas League, as Mark
Masons Hall was temporarily
closed.

The Installation ceremony was
conducted by the Deputy Grand
Master, RW.Bro John H.
Prizeman.

The Address to the Wardens
was given by RW.Bro Russell
Howard, the PGM for
Bedfordshire and the Address to
the Overseers was given by
W.Bro John Harris. The
ceremony was followed by an
extremely convivial Festive Board
in the

same building, in the

India and Pakistan Hall.

2 )

L to R: W.Bro John Harris,
RW.Bro John Herbert Prizeman,
VW.Bro Michael Richards,
RW.Bro Russell Howard

The Northampton

Castle Lodge meeting
of the 20th November
saw the celebration of 50
years continuous working

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

News From Other Orders

of the Lodge, with nearly 70
Mark brethren in attendance
to enjoy the occasion. The
Provincial Grand Master,
RW.Bro. Bob Stokes was
accompanied by 14 Grand
Officers of the Province and
a large number of active
Provincial Grand Officers.

Immediately after the
Provincial RAM Assembly
at Corby in December a
presentation of an
ambulance support vehicle
was made to representatives
of St. John Ambulance by the
Provincial Grand Master,
RW.Bro Bob Stokes.

The Northamptonshire
vehicle is one of over 50
vehicles in use in the UK,
which have been secured by
a capital grant from the
Mark Benevolent Fund of
over £3M to the Order of
St.John with the specific aim
of providing new vehicles to
the operational arm of the
Order, St. John Ambulance.
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W.Bro Jim Scott was
Advanced into Mark
Masonry in the Powys Lodge
of MMM No.685 on the 28th
October 1968 and attained the
Chair of Adoniram in that Lodge
in 1978. His last Provincial
appointment to PPrGSW in 1996
was followed two years later by
Grand Rank to PGStdB in 1998.
Bro Jim, now in his 93rd year,
was due to receive his 50 Year
Certificate from the Grand
Lodge of MMM at the regular
Powys meeting on last year -
exactly 50 years and one day
after his Advancement.
Unfortunately, due to ill health
he was unable to attend the
meeting so the Deputy PGM
agreed to visit W.Bro Jim at the
earliest opportunity to present
him with his certificate from the
Grand Master.

W.Bro Brian Elliott, accompanied
by W.Bro Owen Davison visited
W.Bro Jim in Desborough on
26th November when they both
found Jim in good spirits. Jim's
son, was present and following
the presentation all enjoyed
some time together.
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News From Other Orders

On Sunday, 28th
October, 2018 the Red
Cross of Constantine
held its inaugural Sunday
lunch at the Stamford
Masonic Centre, followed
by the Church Service at
All Saints' Church,
Stamford. The lunch was
attended by almost
seventy people (the
maximum number that
the Centre could
accommodate) and a
strong contingent arrived
later for the Church
Service.

The lunch was for
members, wives, partners
and friends and the
soup, followed by roast
beef and Yorkshire
pudding proved to be
very popular. Members
from the Craft Provinces
of Northamptonshire and
Huntingdonshire;
Leicestershire and
Rutland and Bedfordshire
represented the eight
East Midland Conclaves
that make up the
Division. Old
acquaintances were
renewed and new
friendships were made.
In attendance were a few
non-members of the
Order who may well be
interested in taking their
inquisitiveness a little
further!
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The Church Service which
followed, was conducted
in a formal, yet light
hearted manner (which
was entirely appropriate
for the assembled
congregation and
occasion) by W. Ki. Rev'd.
Tony Avery (of John Wiclif
Conclave). His powerful
address left everybody
thinking how (nearly) all
problems can be turned
into opportunities. Those
who were present at the
service will remember the
dilemma (problem or
opportunity2) faced by
the trainee priest just
before he was ordained!

The magnificent Church
organ was played
expertly by the incumbent
organist and the hymns,
which were well known to
all, such as, 'He who
would valiant be'; 'Oft in

Danger oft in Woe' and
'Great Three in One our
Living Lord' were sung
with enthusiasm and
gusto.

Our thanks are extended
to W. Kt. Tony Avery and
P Kt. Guy Manners, who
was our liaison contact
with the Stamford
Masonic Centre.

The date of the Service,
28th October, was most
appropriate as it is the
date on which the
Emperor Constantine
defeated Maxentius at the
Battle of the Milvian
Bridge in 312 AD.
Constantine's legacy can
be seen in Christianity's
transformation from a
private sect into a public
church that encompassed
the whole of society.
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60 YEARS

Ronald Francis Hasler St Ivo
Pictured being presented

his certificate by
W.Bro Luigi Orsi APGM

50 YEARS
Paul Beard Thistle and Rose
Philip Kitchen St Wilfred
David Headley Natahalah
Terence Adams Wentworth
John Harris Abington
Geoffrey Goodwin Ailwyn
Guy Manners Vale of Welland
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The LAM's year started after the
AGM & Supper in April. They
held a QUIZ and, later in the
month, entertained
Northampton LAM's to lunch.
Our own Hazel Pegg stepped in
with a wonderful 'musical
journey' recounting her days on
a narrow boat which was
thoroughly enjoyed by all.

In June, Milliner Phillip Wright
gave us a brief history of hat
making and his own hat
business and brought lots of
beautiful hats for members to try
on and purchase.

The Summer Supper in July was
well attended by Members and
their families and we were
greatly entertained by vocalist
Graham James.

Our outing in August to
Boughton House (pictured) was
very much enjoyed and the

The weeks and months just seem
to fly by and our social calendar
has been as busy as usual.

Our June Luncheon was
particularly lively and we
enjoyed a very interesting talk,
by the Wardrobe Mistress of the
Concordia Theatre Company,
Hinckley, about the costumes
that were used in their

Our Models (I to r) Gillian, Anne, Sue

@ PASSWORD

bonus of a trip around the
local villages made the day
really special. Angie Schofield
entertained us in September
with a fascinating insight into
her 'life in uniform'.

Our Autumn Coffee Morning
with lots of stalls and
wonderful raffle prizes was as
usual very well attended and a
huge success. The wonderful
home- made mince pies put us
all in the mood for Christmas.
Chris Truran, our speaker in
November, amazed everyone
with facts about DNA and finger
prints and how they have led to
the arrest and convictions of
many criminals over the years.

The 'Beetle Drive' in December
was as always a great success
with lots of fun and laughter with
a delicious supper of Jacket

productions. She was
accompanied by three Dressers
but we were asked to supply our
own 'Models'. We co-opted
some ‘Volunteers' and had a
great time as a result. Quite
demanding for our three Models,
especially fast changes were
called for! They were really
good sports and looked splendid
in their ball gowns. Cannot
honestly say that about all the
costumes they appeared in
though!

On a beautiful warm Summer's
day, members enjoyed a fun
day out reminiscing about the
days when we all used to travel
by bus. We boarded a
beautiful old red bus and
travelled around
Northamptonshire with a stop
off for lunch. We were

Potato and various fillings.
Looking forward there is our
'bring & buy' coffee morning in
February.

The above events have raised
much needed funds with
£2000.00 donated to Ellindon
Masonic Centre along with
donations to our chosen
charities.

We now look forward to 2019
and many more fun times
together.

delighted when our driver, acting
as conductor, came round with
the manual ticket machine.
Great memories, but we had
forgotten the stairs to the upper
deck were a bit fricky!
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#¥ The Richard Sandbach
.3y Lodge of Research
LN No. 9600

2019 Annual
Richard Sandbach Lecture
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Through Dangers and Difficulties
The Trials of a Deputy Grand Secretary

By:- V. W. Bro. Graham Redman
Dep. Grand Secretary

At:-
Freemasons' Hall Sheaf Close
Northampton
NN5 7UL

On:-
Monday March 18th, 2019
At:- 6.15 pm

All bookings through:-
Robin Johnstone Secretary
Richard Sandbach Lodge of Research
No. 9600

robinjohnstone10@gmail.com
Tel:- 07951 255705
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Provincial Grand Lodge
2019 /2020 Active Officers

Maxwell William Bayes PGM Lodge Of St James
Charles Anthony Bennett DepPGM De la Pre

Lou Orsi AsstProvGM Lodge of St Paul

Mark Robert Constant AsstProvGM Old Kimboltonians
Graham John Minett ProvSGW Lodge of Fidelity
Gilbert John Williamson ProvJGW England's Centre
John Simmons ProvGChap Scout

Paul Anthony Sparks ProvGTreas Dr Field

Paul Roger Winchester ProvGReg Grand Junction Lodge

Michael Charles Alexander ~ Caseman-Jones ProvGSec Waynflete

Dale Robert Gilbert ProvGDC Risedene

Alexander Henderson ProvGSwdB Corbie

Jason Robert Hill ProvGSuptWks Lodge of Heritage
Paul James Slater ProvDepGDC Lodge of Perseverance
Thomas Simon Webster ProvDepGDC Petriburg

Gerald McLaughlin ProvGAIm De la Pre

Gerald Raymond Crawford ProvGChStwd Grey Friars

Duncan Philip Childs ProvGMen Lodge of Perseverance
William Murray Caswell ProvGOrat Lodge of Perseverance
Andrew Frederick Petrie ProvSGD St Peter's

John Edmund Westlake ProvSGD Lodge of Fidelity
Michael John Carrington ProvSGD St Ivo

Don James Mason ProvSGD John Pyel

Richard Anthony Koronowski ProvJGD Sothius

Graham William Turland ProvJGD Cumton

Neil Stuart Langford ProvJGD Rockingham Forest
Kevin Richard Eastwood ProvJGD Towcesterian

William Thomas Diggins ProvAGSec Lodge of St George
Roger John Blason ProvAGDC Piscator

Robin David Porter ProvAGDC Whytewell

Richard James Hill ProvAGDC Danetre

Stephen John Miles ProvAGDC Webb Ellis
Christopher Hugh Winfield ProvGOrg Cytringan

Michael Patrick Ivan Peter Walsh ProvGStB De la Pre

Alex Frank George Willis ProvGStB Rockingham Forest
Geoffrey Dyson ProvAGStB Petriburg

John Douglas Fergusson ProvGPurs Anglo Scottish

Richard John Powell ProvGStwd Lodge of Fidelity
Tho-Thanh Nguyen ProvGStwd Lodge of Perseverance
Steven Barrett ProvGStwd Euston

Colin Frederick Shrimpton ProvGStwd P/Boro and Counties
Frankie Edward Hawson ProvGStwd Pemberton

Stephen Andrew Patrick ProvGStwd Hatton

John Clive Marlow ProvGStwd John Pyel

Andrew Robb Murray ProvGStwd Rockingham Forest
George Justin Beaumont PPGStwd Fitzwilliam

Barry Smethurst PPGStwd St Ivo

Peter Richard Tyldesley PPGStwd Old Wellingburian
Daniel Webster Day PPGStwd Piscator

Tim Howard Smith PPGStwd Dr Field

Tony Richard Brooks PPGStwd Heigham

Jonathan Gary Shelton PPGStwd Petriburg

Daniel James Soan PPGStwd Anglo Scottish

John Andrew Befts ProvGTyler Lodge of Perseverance

www.northants-huntsmasons.org.uk




